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SUBJECT:   A discussion of the Regional Policy Committee’s (RPC) Health and Human Services work plan and the Task Force on Regional Human Services (TFRHS).  This discussion is a follow up to the briefing at the Regional Policy Committee’s March 3, 2004 meeting, when members of the committee discussed general interest in continuing work on human service planning, and potential opportunities for coordination of RPC work with the efforts of the Executive’s TFRHS.
BACKGROUND:    At the September 3, 2003 meeting of the Regional Policy Committee, there was a briefing on the Executive’s announcement to create a citizen Task Force, and Executive staff spoke in general regarding the Executive’s intent and goals.  Subsequently, intergovernmental staff to the RPC met with Executive staff in September to discuss the specifics of the proposed  task force’s mission, work plan, and schedule. 
In December, 2003 the Executive recruited Barbara Mauer as an independent contractor to prepare and circulate a work program and schedule for the newly established Task Force. Ms. Mauer actively sought the advice and recommendations of various stakeholders, including human service managers from various cities.  On February 12, 2004, the Task Force held its first meeting. 
Information regarding the mission and Work Plan of the TFRHS adopted by at the first meeting is provided in Attachment 1.  In general, the Task Force plans to “examine the current Regional Health and Human Services system and provide practical and strategic recommendations for stabilizing, improving and maintaining the regional human services system for the future.”  This work will build upon the work of the Regional Policy Committee, as detailed in the Task 2 Report issued in March, 2003 identifying a “set of regional human services to be provided through a countywide partnership”.

Possible Coordination of RPC and Task Force Efforts
Members of the Regional Policy Committee have actively led efforts to preserve funding for es-sential regional human services since 2002.  This successful work was recently acknowledged by the King County Commission on Governance as a model for future regional planning efforts.

At the direction of the Committee at the March 3, 2004 meeting, interjurisdictional staff met on March 25 at the Mercerview Community Center on Mercer Island to discuss alternative approaches for continuing the work of the Regional Policy Committee in the coming year.   Options considered included: working independent of the Task Force; suspending work pending completion of Task Force efforts; and identifying opportunities to engage the Task Force effort and complement their work as appropriate.

The interjurisdictional team was represented by staff from Auburn, Bellevue, Redmond, Seattle, Shoreline, King County Council and Executive staff.   Also in attendance was a representative from the King County Human Services Alliance.  The team candidly discussed potential RPC roles; each member sharing the unique perspectives of their representative jurisdiction with a combined resolve to tackle a complicated regional problem.   
The interjurisdictional team identified the following options for the Regional Policy Committee to consider for the HHS component of the 2004 Work Program::
· Establish a dialogue with the Task Force to refine the mutual goals of the respective efforts for the preservation of essential regional human services.  

· Attend the May 13 retreat of the Task Force on Regional Human Services.   

a. The Committee should determine whether elected officials from RPC should participate at the TFRHS Retreat (as invited by the Task Force), or appoint appropriate alternates or designate staff to attend as RPC representatives.   

b. RPC may suggest interjurisdictional staff participate in the planning of the Task Force retreat in order to share experiences and findings of the RPC effort to date.   

c. RPC should consider a detailed briefing at its regular meeting of May 5, 2004 to prepare members for the TFRHS retreat, if RPC members are attending.   

· Finally, RPC may wish to consider staging its own retreat later in May or June to preview TFRHS draft work products.  RPC may wish to invite other elected officials and TFRHS members to this activity.
· The Regional Policy Committee should consider articulating desired outcomes of the Task Force work and focus on work that complements and does not duplicate Task Force products.   Unique work products might include efforts to integrate regional human services funded by local governments with critical regional services funded by state and federal money, such as alcohol and chemical dependency programs and mental health treatment.  Also, the RPC may wish to investigate opportunistic linkages between regional human service programs and services provided by the law, safety and justice agencies in the region.   
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Task Force on Regional Human Services (TFRHS) Work Plan
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